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 Contact: Please contact the Local 
Planning Authority  

Date: 19 August 2022 

 

Dear Local Planning Authority, 

Thank you for inviting the Lead Local Flood Authority to comment on the below 
application.  

PLANNING APPLICATION CONSULTATION RESPONSE 

Application Number: LCC/2022/0003 

Proposal:   

DEMOLITION OF EXISTING BUILDING AND ERECTION 

OF PURPOSE BUILT BUILDING (AND ANCILLARY 
STRUCTURES) TO HOUSE HIGH TEMPERATURE 
TREATMENT FACILITY FOR THE MANAGEMENT OF 
MEDICAL WASTE. 

Location:   
CULZEAN W2E LTD, TOWER HOUSE, STOPGATE 
LANE, SIMONSWOOD INDUSTRIAL PARK, 
SIMONSWOOD 

 
The Lead Local Flood Authority is a statutory consultee for major developments with 
surface water drainage, under the Town and Country Planning (Development 
Management Procedure) (England) Order 2015. It is in this capacity this response is 
compiled.  

Comments provided in this representation, including conditions, are advisory and it is 
the decision of the Local Planning Authority whether any such recommendations are 
acted upon. The comments given have been composed based on the extent of the 
knowledge of the Lead Local Flood Authority and information provided with the 
application at the time of this response. 

Lead Local Flood Authority Position 

The Lead Local Flood Authority has no objection to the above application. 
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What this response DOES NOT cover 

This response does not cover highway drainage, matters pertaining to highway 
adoption (s38 Highways Act 1980) and/or off-site highway works (s278 Highways Act 
1980). Should the applicant intend to install any sustainable drainage systems under 
or within close proximity to a public road network (existing or proposed), then they 
would need to separately discuss the use and suitability of those systems with the 
relevant highway authority.  

The applicant is encouraged to discuss the suitability of any overland flow routes 
and/or flood water exceedance with the relevant highway authority should they have 
the potential to impact the public highway network and/or public highway drainage 
infrastructure (either existing or proposed). 

Material Changes or Additional Information to this Planning Application 

If there are any material changes to the submitted information or additional information 
provided after this Lead Local Flood Authority response to the Local Planning Authority 
which impact surface water, the Local Planning Authority is advised to re-consult the 
Lead Local Flood Authority. Please be aware this will be classed as a re-consultation 
with a full 21-day response time. Re-consultations should be sent to our identified 
mailbox.  

Please send a copy of the decision notice to our identified mailbox.   

Yours faithfully,  

Ben Rogers 

Lead Local Flood Authority 


